Presidents Report

For those of you who wondered what happened to the Security surveys we sent to help with budget
planning, I'm sad to report that it is impossible to use them now because a board member thoughtlessly
removed them from the safe and went through them instead of leaving them untouched in the safe until
after June 30", when we planned to tally them. He just didn't think about what effect it would have.
Having been handled, we cannot guarantee they weren't tampered with, therefore they are useless.

We have granted the golf course yet another extension for completing the sale of the property we are
trying to buy.

We find ourselves needing a lawyer for the POA yet again, as Mr. Nolan Goolsby, who practices in
Cookeville, and was our lawyer for about 3 years, has retired from general law, and will only be doing
estates from now on. If you have a suggestion, please inform the board.

We didn't have enough volunteers for all the roads, so we are completing the ones not done and then
will have a meeting to decide which roads are the worst, after which we will meet with the counties.

I also extend my and the board's best wishes to the unfortunate people who have suffered so in the
Virgin Islands, the Bahamas, Puerto Rico, Florida and Houston, and now also the Carolinas and
Georgia. What a tragedy, and all of us know many who are suffering now and for a long time to come.
Our thanks to the first responders and utility crews who do so much to restore the ravaged areas and
save people.



